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c A l e n d A r  2 0 1 1
All events are held at the Old Town 
Triangle Center unless otherwise 
designated. Meetings are open to all 
members.

T R I A N G L E  E V E N T S

OTTA bOArd MeeTing
April 12, 7:00 p.m.

bunny hOP sOCiAl eVenT
April 16, 3-5 p.m.

neighbOrhOOd iMPrOVeMenTs 
MeeTing
April 18, 7:00 p.m.

hd/PZ MeeTing
April 19, 7:00 p.m.

G A L L E R Y  O P E N I N G S

“TeCTOniC MOTiOn” 
altered photographs 
by Santiago Weksler
April 10, 2:00–5:00 p.m.

new MediA PAinTings 
by Barry Reithmeier
May 15, 2:00–5:00 p.m.

Y O U  A R E  C O R D I A L L Y 
I N V I T E D  T O  A T T E N D :

Old TOwn TriAngle AssOCiATiOn 
MeeTing
7 p.m., Tuesday, April 12
Old Town Center
1763 N. North Park Ave.
Meet newly elected alderman 
for the 43rd Ward Michele Smith, 
followed by the regular board meeting.
Welcome Alderman-elect Smith and 
see your own elected board in action.

w h A T ’ s  h A p p e n i n g  A T  T h e  T r i A n g l e

Old TOwn TriAngle eleCTiOns held in JAnuAry, ChAnges COnTinue 
Work goes forward

Th e Annual Old Town Board of Directors election was held Jan. 22, with Philip Graff  
winning as president, Uncontested candidates Shannon Waterfi eld and Todd Humes became 
1st Vice President and Secretary respectively. Tom Mirdura was elected treasurer. Beth Burk 
and Robin Cecola were elected directors. 

Votes were tallied by the accounting fi rm of Ruzicka & Associates, LTD. Th eir certifi ed 
report to the Association is below:

ruZickA & AssOciATes, lTd.  Certi� ed Public Accountants
In connection with the election of offi  cers and directors of the 2011 Old Town Triangle 
Association Board held on January 27, 2011, we hereby certify the following election results:

 1) Total votes tallied 247
 2) Votes for President: Philip Graff  130, Steve Weiss 112
 3) Votes for Treasurer: Tom Midura 141, Pat Hall 99
 4)  Votes for Director: Beth Burk 141, Robin Cecola 130, Candace Jordan 111, 

David Pfendler 101
 5)  Please note that votes for uncontested offi  ces of First Vice President and Secretary 

are not included
 6)  Nine ballots were not counted due to lack of proper identifi cation sheet, 

duplication, etc.
 7) Two voting proxies were not counted

Since the election Humes and Waterfi eld, resigned their positions in mid-March, citing 
diff erences with board operations. 

Burk also resigned due to separate issues eff ective aft er the April Board meeting. Burk 
continued to head the bylaws committee until that time when she hopes the bylaws issues 
will be resolved. Dirk Vos, Robin Cecola and Tom Midura, have also resigned, all expressing 
a wish to avoid confl ict within the community as their reason for stepping down. Cecola and 
Midura will remain on the Board through the April Board meeting. 

Debbie Day will become Secretary, Jeff  Smith the First Vice President, and Tom Bracken a 
director. All have been appointed according to Association bylaws and have agreed to serve. 
Remaining vacancies will be fi lled according to Association bylaws. 

Despite these setbacks the Board remains committed to bring the ambitious plans of last 
year’s Board’s Long Range Plan to fruition. Th ese plans include more events meant to appeal 
to a broader demographic, coordinated cooperation with the Old Town Merchants and 
Residents Association, and developing a more vibrant and relevant online presence leveraging 
interactivity and social media tools; all of this aimed at attracting a larger more engaged 
membership.

“Th ese decisions were not taken lightly, but were the result of a year-long association 
evaluation the work of a long-range planning committee, who undertook a public survey of 
association members and made evaluations based on that survey,” Graff  said. 

“It has been a diffi  cult process,” said Graff , “but the Association will move forward in a 
positive manner.”  T



Volunteers needed, please join friends and neighbors
The celebrated Old Town Association Art Fair 

(OTAF) celebrates its 62nd anniversary on June 11-12, 
in the Old Town Triangle District, as 260 nationally 
acclaimed artists and an estimated 50,000 art lovers 
wander the charming brick-paved, tree lined streets. 
The fair is scheduled this year from 10 a.m., until 6 
p.m., June 11-12, rain or shine.

This year the AmericanStyle Magazine has named 
the Old Town Air Fair as one of the top 10 destinations 
fairs in the country.

The artists featured in this year’s Old Town Art Fair 
were chosen by an independent jury of professional 
artists, gallery owners and museum curators. As with 
every year, the Old Town Art Fair will feature a wide 
range of art mediums, including 2D- and 3D- mixed 
media, drawing, painting, photography, printmaking, 
ceramics, fiber, glass, jewelry, and works in metal, 
stone, and wood.

Proceeds from the Old Town Art Fair, located at Lincoln Ave. 
and Wisconsin St., benefit a host of local youth groups, schools 
and neighborhood preservation projects. A gate donation of $7.00 
is requested for adults, with no donation requested for children 12 
and under. 
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Old TOwn ArT FAir JusT ArOund The COrner, June 11–12,  
wiTh FirsT sighT PArTy June 10

VOlunTeer FOr The FAir
The Old Town Art Fair (OTAF) is one of the few Chicago 
street fairs that is completely planned, staffed and managed 
by volunteers. Each year, a group of 30 neighbors gather to 
plan the Old Town Art Fair and we rely on the help of over 
750 volunteers to staff the event. 
We would love to welcome you to our volunteer team!  
We need help in the following areas:
Booth Sitting: These volunteers assist our artists by looking 
after their booth while they take a break to visit food court 
or the rest of the fair. These volunteers general work 2-3 hour 
shifts.
Gate Captain: These volunteers oversee activity at our seven 
entrance gates, and are responsible for staffing a portion of 
their gate. Training is provided at a workshop in early June. 
Gate Captains work from 9 a.m. until 6 p.m.
Gate Volunteer: These volunteers greet OTAF patrons, 
distribute programs, and collect donations. These volunteers 
generally work 2-3 hour shifts. 
Merchandise Volunteer: These volunteers staff the 
merchandise tables, selling OTAF apparel, souvenirs and 
posters. These volunteer generally work 2-3 hour shifts.
To volunteer contact: volunteer@oldtownartfair.org 
or sign up go to the Old Town Triangle Website:  
www.oldtowntriangle.com. T

The Old TOwn ArT FAir sTill hAs spAce  
FOr FOOd cOurT vendOrs. 
If you are a vendor or know a food business that might  
be a good fit for the art fair, please contact Sara Bosaw,  
of The Menomonee Club for Boys & Girls:  
sara@menomoneeclub.org or call 312.664.4631, Ext. 130. T

Other highlights of the 2011 OTAF include the “Gallery of 
Gardens” (a garden walk through more than 50 urban home 
gardens), a music stage featuring local talent, a children’s corner 
offering arts and crafts activities, and a food court populated 
by local food vendors. Souvenir stores throughout the fair offer 
posters, t-shirts and other Old Town Art Fair collectibles.

The night before the art fair, The First Sight party, celebrates 
the annual event with a silent auction for 220 people in the 
Triangle neighborhood, where artists donate pieces for advance 
sale to raise additional funds.

The art fair began in 1949 as the “Old Town Holiday,” that 
invited artistic residents to display their work. A 25-cent donation 
was collected to raise money for improved living, working and 
recreational conditions in the area. Today’s Old Town Art Fair is a 
great leap from neighbors hanging art on fences.

The Old Town Art Fair is one of the few Chicago street fairs 
that is completely planned, staffed and managed by volunteers. 
Each year, a group of 30 neighbors gather to plan the Old Town 
Art Fair and 750 volunteers staff the event. 

Volunteers are needed for booth sitting, as gate captains and 
volunteers, or merchandise volunteers, who staff merchandise 
tables selling OTAF apparel, souvenirs and posters.

To volunteer or for additional information visit:  
www.oldtowntriangle.com. T
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Annual Spring Cleanup Set for May 7
It is that time of year, when the Neighborhood Improvements 

Committee (NIC), never dormant, launches into high gear. 
Projects now moved to the front burner include the Annual 
Spring Cleanup, set for May 7. This annual event precedes 
the Annual Art Fair in June, and is a way to ensure that the 
neighborhood is up to snuff for that annual event.

Neighbors are to meet at the Triangle Center, 1763 N. North 
Park, at 9 a.m. There will be coffee and rolls before starting out. 
The city, as usual, will provide some shovels, brooms, and trash 
bags.

Other neighborhood improvement events this spring include:
•  The Old Town Parkways Tree Program, where the 

Association will help residents replace the trees through Care 
of Trees. At the Triangle’s expense, trees will be evaluated, if 
they need to be maintained a cost will be given the resident. 
If they need to be removed, Care of Trees will pay 20 percent 
of the cost and the city will be contacted do to the work. If the 
resident decides to use another service that is at the expense 
of the resident. To participate in Care of Trees contact the 
Triangle. Please be prepared to give your name, address and 
telephone number, e-mail address, and the exact location of 

the tree you would like to have assessed. The Triangle office 
number is 312-337-1938.

•  The Triangle will replace five trashcans in the neighborhood 
and has approached three businesses and a school to see if 
they would like to replace the ones on their site.

•  The maintenance of area parks has begun, with playground 
equipment being repaired in the park on Sedgwick.

•  Finally, the wildly successful brick replacement program 
continues, with the Triangle again participating in 
replacement at a rate of 20 percent of the cost. Replacement 
must be pre-approved by the Association and be done by 
an Association approved vendor. To participate, measure 
the estimated square foot area, contact the Triangle at 
BrickProgram@otta.org; after notification of acceptance, 
contact brick program volunteer, Shannon Raglin Cecola 
at 312.475.3152. She will help order bricks, obtain City of 
Chicago permits and coordinate installation dates. 

If you would like to join the NIC committee, which meets 
the third Monday of every month, except June, December and 
January, contact NIC@oldtowntriangle.com. The committee 
meets at 7 p.m., at the Triangle Center, 1763 N. North Park Ave. 
 T

c O m m i T T e e  n e w s  Y O u  c A n  u s e

Time to get involved!
Yeow!!! It’s spring ...it is ...isn’t it? 
I know. The weather isn’t quite there yet. It’s subtle: but I’ve 

seen green poking out of the ground for a couple of weeks now. 
Optimist that I am, I’ve already hung up my ski jacket for the 
season (I hope) which means that it’s time for rebirth, renewal and 
Old Town Art Fair preparations.

It is a great time to get involved with the Old Town Triangle, 
either as a volunteer for our beloved and celebrated Old Town 
Art Fair, or as a volunteer on any of the Triangle committees, 
which contribute to the Mission of Old Town. We are planning a 
community meeting 

It is no secret that the Association has been involved in a 
struggle over direction of the Association, with the board pushing 
for a fresh, new approach which would capture the imagination 
of many Old Town Triangle residents and encourage them to join 
and enjoy additional programming. 

We don’t intend to abandon any of our strengths — the Art 
Fair, the Art Gallery, art classes and continuing education, we 
want to expand into other areas, that you have told us you want, 
such as movie nights and guest speakers.

Rather than focus on negativity, I ask those reading this 
newsletter to step forward and get involved with the Association. 
Your Old Town Triangle Association needs you. I could go over 
the arguments of the opposition, our position, and reiterate both 
arguments, but it is enough already — actually more than enough. 

The Triangle needs to move forward. 
The Triangle has openings on committees, which need your 

input and enthusiasm.

The Triangle has an ambitious plan in the works to re-brand 
and re-energize Old Town — Old Town Love, our working title 
for now.

The Triangle has membership-driven programming and we 
need your help to determine exactly what you would like to see in 
YOUR Old Town Triangle Association, because that IS what it is 
you know, your Association. Our first new programming, a forum 
for the run-off candidates in the 43rd Ward drew more than 120 
people in attendance in early March, proof we think, that we are 
on the right track. 

The Board and I intend to get back to the business of 
celebrating our wonderful community, making it stronger, and 
moving along the path we were assured the membership wanted.

Come join us, it is time to have some fun. T

MessAge FrOM The Old TOwn TriAngle PresidenT, PhiliP grAFF

neighbOrhOOd iMPrOVeMenTs COMMiTTee begins seAsOnAl TAsks



Old Town Triangle Times 4 www.oldtowntriangle.com

OTTA grAnT APPliCAnTs wAnTed
Deadline April 15

With proceeds from the annual Old Town Art Fair, the Old 
Town Triangle Association offers grants to several area groups 
each year. Grants are awarded in May and December, with the 
current deadline April 15 to receive funds in May. 

In the past grants have been given to schools, projects and area 
organizations in keeping with the Old Town Triangle mission of 
supporting education, the arts and groups and activities that are 
in concert with the goals of the association.

Among those receiving funds last year were the Chicago 
Lakefront Sculpture Exhibit, which displays large scale 
sculptures in the 43rd and 44th ward, Lincoln Park High School 
to buy music instruments and for two Performing Art college 
scholarships; LaSalle Language Academy to fund an artist-in-
residency project that studied our local architecture; Lincoln 
Elementary School for computers, as well as Franklin Fine Arts 
School. Among others also receiving funding were the Oz Park 
youth baseball program, the Lincoln Park rowing team, Story 
Time at Lincoln Park Zoo and Lincoln Park Village for two low-
cost senior memberships.

Applications can either be downloaded from the OTTA 
website at: www.oldtowntriangle.com, the Chicago 43rd ward 
website: www.chicago43rd.org or be picked up at the OTTA office 
located at 1763 N. North Park Ave. T

wAnTed – yOu!
Keep in touch! Stay informed! 

If you are not receiving e-mail notices from the Triangle, 
please take the time to register your information with the 
office. 

E-mail notices are sent to all members whose current 
e-mail is on file. Notices are sent informing members about 
important meetings, gallery openings, art and fitness classes, 
upcoming special events, and of course, the Annual Art Fair.

If you have a Family Membership and wish to add a 
second e-mail address, or have another e-mail address you 
wish to have file, please take the few moments and send an 
e-mail to info@oldtowntriangle.com putting “e-mail” in the 
subject line of the message. We are missing e-mail addresses 
from our Lifetime members. Ensure that you are getting the 
full benefits of belonging to the OTTA! T

TriAngle Ad-hOC bylAws COMMiTTee  
Finishes CurrenT TAsk
Committee chair steps down from association board.

The Ad Hoc Bylaws Committee finished its third and 
final meeting March 28, and submitted its’ recommendations 
to the Association Board at the April 12 board meeting for 
consideration. The committee was formed after the January 
elections when questions were raised about procedures and other 
issues. 

Beth Burk, board member, served as chair of the committee 
and was joined by board members, Jacqueline Thams and Phil 
Graff, board president, on the committee. She resigned from the 
board effective April 12.

Among the issues discussed were changes in election 
procedures designed to address questions about voting 
procedures this past election. Among the other items discussed 
was the makeup of Board committees, and the allocation of funds. 

One of the participants remarked afterward that given the 
recent turmoil in the community, he was surprised that the 
committee work was cordial and respectful.

Also participating were Tom Leibig, Michael Warnick, Dirk 
Vos, David Pfendler, Stefani Turken, Karen Pfendler, Bill Barry, 
Candace Jordan, Myra Gammon and Norman Baugher. T

CAPiTAl iMPrOVeMenTs
Last year the Capital Improvements Committee was tasked 

with the goal of aiding in the restoration and preservation of 
the Old Town Triangle Association’s “home” at 1763 N. North 
Park. Last fall the Board approved a schedule of projects and 
we are happy to report back that a much-needed new floor is 
scheduled to be installed right after our annual Art Fair. The 
replacement will take about a week, and association members 
will be advised in advance of when the work is taking place. 
Additionally, we have selected new windows (working with 
the Chicago Landmark Commission), similar to the current 
existing ones, to be installed at roughly the same time as the 
new flooring. The windows bars will be painted as well. As 
soon as the weather warms up a bit more, the front doors will 
be sanded and stained as well as having the building tuck-
pointed. Our “home” should be all spruced up as we head 
into summer! T

c O m m i T T e e  n e w s  Y O u  c A n  u s e
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Old TOwn lOVe  
lOOking FOr VOlunTeers
In All the Right Places: The Old Town Triangle

At the March Old Town Triangle Board meeting, the 
audience and members of the Old Town Triangle Board 
watched a presentation by former board member, Robin 
Cecola, discuss an exciting new project to celebrate the 
uniqueness of the Old Town Triangle and its residents.

Called, for want of a better phrase now, Old Town Love, 
the project would embrace the boundaries of the Old Town 
Triangle and the historic district in a re-branding and re-
engagement of members, and recruitment of new members 

For example, Cecola suggested avenues to be explored 
would be, light post banners and signage signaling the 
boundaries of the Triangle; expanded programming beyond 
existing offerings; a job site for area youth; and a new project: 
I Buy Old Town, or IBOT, which would encourage Triangle 
residents to support local businesses with incentives from 
those businesses. 

This ambitious, innovative project would need a new 
committee combining the efforts of communications and 
membership to join in this venture, he said. Several members 
who heard about the project or read about the initiative on 
the Triangle website have already joined this committee.

A meeting date for Old Town Love will be announced 
soon.

Those who would like to join Old Town Love are 
encouraged to contact the Triangle office at 312.3376.1938, or 
Dee McKinsey at dmckinsey@oldtowntriangle.com.  T

JOin in A CelebrATiOn OF sPring  
And gOOd TiMes
Fun for all ages, two and four-legged.

The Old Town Triangle is hosting a Peeps Show/Bunny 
Hop from 3 p.m. – 5 p.m., Saturday, April 16, for kids of all 
ages, and their doggie friends at the Triangle Center, 1763 N. 
North Park Ave.

There will be prizes awarded, by age group, for the best 
Peeps diorama shoebox drama using the gooey, marshmallow 
confection. Prizes will also be awarded for the biggest ears, 
real or not, human or dog, in their respective species.

Attendees can get their picture taken with a bunny rabbit, 
or take in a bunny-themed movie in the South Room. There 
will be egg dying, with a prize for the best colored egg made 
either at the Triangle or brought from home, and bunny hop 
dance lessons in the North Room. 

Food will be served.
Please RSVP to dmckinsey@oldtowntriangle.com  

or lwolfe@oldtowntriangle.com
Hop on down! 

COMMuniCATiOns COMMiTTee  
lOOking AT websiTe design
In Talks with Web Designers

The Communications Committee is examining proposals 
for updating the OTTA website, with an eye toward enhancing 
membership features such as offerings from merchants, and 
governance information for membership, including posting 
information including board and committee meeting minutes, 
and other information to increasing OTTA transparency.

The current site was designed to support the Art Fair, with 
the support continued to the next site but enhanced features to 
include other features. Some other features such as gallery and 
classes will be retained. 

Our hope is to have a more robust site to support the work 
of the Triangle and the needs of its membership, which we want 
to increase by embracing the communication tools available 
currently, said Jeff Smith, communications committee co-chair. 

Also under redesign is the newsletter and other 
communication tools for the association. T

c O m m i T T e e  n e w s  Y O u  c A n  u s e

Old TOwn OrgAn vespers reTurns!
Concert open to the community.

Over the last year, St. Michael’s Director of Music and 
Organist, Dr. Zvonimir Nagy, has developed the Old Town 
Vesper Series to raise awareness of the parish’s historic Kilgen 
organ. 

All are invited on Saturday, May 7, at 7:30 p.m. for a 
program highlighting the Mysteries of the Rosary, in honor of 
May, the traditional month of Mary. 

The evening will feature sacred compositions by Heinrich 
Biber and Ludwig Lebrun, including excerpts from Bruner’s 
Rosary Sonatas, performed by sopranos, Henriët Fourie and 
Laura Kimmel, Paul Vanderweft, violin, Sophie Webber, cello, 
and Dr. Nagy, organ. 

Refreshments will be served. Admission is by free-will 
donation, and all proceeds from the recital will benefit the 
ongoing restoration of the organ. The evening will also 
include a short presentation explaining the progress made 
thus far in restoration of the church. 

For more information contact Dr. Nagy by phone at (312) 
642-2498 or by e-mail at music@st-mikes.org. T
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vOlunTeer greeTers need bY The ciTY
The Chicago Greeter Service, a free service offered by the 

City of Chicago Office of Tourism and Culture, is seeking 
volunteer Greeters for the Old Town InstaGreeter Outpost. 
Greeters offer free one hour walkabouts of the Old Town 
neighborhood leaving from Second City Comedy Club, 
on Saturdays from Memorial Day weekend, through the 
Columbus Day weekend. 

The Chicago InstaGreeter program seeks volunteer 
residents leading on the spot guided visits of the Old Town 
neighborhood. If you are interested in becoming an Old 
Town InstaGreeter please contact Katie Law at 312.742.1284 
or email at klaw@cityofchicago.org. T

lOcAl dOnATiOns AccepTed FOr JApAnese relieF 
FOllOwing eArThquAke 
Buddhist temples nationwide joining to help Japanese 

The Midwest Buddhist Temple, 435 West Menomonee 
St., is collecting donations as part of a nationwide drive of 
the Buddhist Churches of America for Japanese Relief in the 
wake of the devastating March 11 earthquake and tsunami. 

Donations will be accepted, through April 17, at the 
Temple by cash or a check, payable to the Midwest Buddhist 
Temple, with Japan Relief in the memo section, or through 
Pay Pal on their website: www.MidwestBuddhistTemple.org

The Temple held a fund-raising bake sale in March, and 
will hold a book sale on Saturday, June 11, and possibly the 
June 12, the weekend of the art fair. Residents with books to 
donate for the sale can drop them off at the Temple from 9 
a.m. until 4:30 p.m., Monday through Friday. 

The Old Town Triangle Association will donate to the 
Temple’s relief fund. T

lOng-TiMe TriAngle sTAFFer PArT OF  
CurrenT ChiCAgO gAllery shOw
Will be part of a sculpture show in July

Leslie Wolfe, artist, and long-time Old 
Town Triangle employee, who efficiently 
and effectively oversees the operations of 
the gallery, art classes, and the Annual 
Old Town Art Fair, has a piece currently 
being exhibited at the Roy Boyd Gallery, 
739 N. Wells St., where she has exhibited 
for more than 15 years.

She will also be part of a sculpture 
show in July at the Boyd Gallery and will 
have several sculptures on display.

Leslie has long overseen the installation of art at the Triangle 
Center, but this time members can see her work, as described on 
the Boyd website: 

“Wolfe uses the transformation of worn, discarded handbags 
and purses as a metaphor for renewal and the creative process. 
During the evolution of mending, the artist addresses various 

issues, including 
relationships, political 
references, and mankind’s 
misuse of nature. Wolfe 
works with a vast array 
of media and objects to 
tease out the substance of 
her playful allusions and 
puns, often crocheting 
disparate objects together 
and incorporating them 
into the structure of the bag. 
While skillfully formed and 
cleverly conceived, the final 
pieces are best viewed in a 
spirit of humor and fun.” 

A native of Boulder, 
CO, Wolfe received her 
bachelor’s degree from the 
University of Colorado at 

Boulder, and her Masters’ of Fine Arts from the School of the 
Art Institute of Chicago, IL. She also attended Southern Illinois 
University at Edwardsville, and Colorado College in Colorado 
Springs, CO.

For more information on the show and to see examples of 
Wolfe’s work: www.royboydgallery.com. T

leslie wolfe and her work: bopper.

The Old Town Triangle Association Times
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Bounded by Clark Street, North Avenue, 
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Saturday–10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.

Please feel free to contact  
Dee McKinsey or Leslie Wolfe  
at the office during those hours.
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Debbie Day, Secretary
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Sue Apey 
Jacqui Thams

Old Town Triangle Times:  
www.oldtowntriangle.com
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we wAnT yOu! JOin us!
The Old Town Triangle is launching an intense membership drive. We want you!
Besides the wonderful programming that makes up the core of the Old Town Triangle Association—the Art 
Gallery and classes—the health and fitness classes, during the next year the Triangle is expanding programming 
to meet the needs of association members.
Please join us on line, or send in this application. 

Chicago Residents Advised Not to Approach
During the March 7 candidate forum for the 43rd Ward, as 

neighborhood residents entered the Old Town Triangle Center,  
a coyote casually sauntered up the street, not stopping to join in 
the group discussion.

The coyote didn’t look much different from the Triangle  
dogs — maybe taller, skinnier with pointy ears and nose. 

Turns out this is not such an astonishing incident.
Triangle neighbors, such as the Lincoln Park Zoo, frequently 

see coyotes at night, and aware there are predators in their 
midst, take precautions, and “put the flamingos up for the 
night,” according to a zoo spokesman. 

The 43rd Ward office says that there have been reported 
coyote sightings, but they are infrequent and none of late. 

Triangle residents speculate that the disappearance of 
rabbits, and other four-legged rodents, might be due to the 
influx of coyotes. Coyotes eat whatever is available — 
small rodents mostly, like vols. They have been  
known to attack cats, Canada geese, white tail  
deer, and small dogs. Other more ambitious 
coyotes have attempted to try their luck 
with large dogs, such as boxers and labs, but 
without much success.

Some residents near Chicago’s Swedish Hospital, long 
accustomed to the ambulance sirens, now find that they are 
accompanied by coyote howling. Ald. Patrick O’Connor of  
the 40th Ward, says many residents near the hospital have heard  
the howls and have reported seeing coyotes , mainly in  
Budlong Woods.

In late March, a one-year-old coyote was rescued from the 
LaSalle Street overpass at Stockton Dr., by Animal Care and 
Control. The coyote, the second to be captured in the city this 

year, was relocated to the Flint Creek 
Wildlife Rehabilitation, with centers near 
Itasca and Barrington.

Coyotes vanished from the Chicago 
area by the end of the 19th century, 
but they’ve made a comeback in recent 
years. O’Connor reminds residents to be 
cautious if they encounter a coyote.  T

Types of Membership  
(please check one)

 1 yr Individual. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$20

 3 yr Individual. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$50

 1 yr Family  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$30

 3 yr Family  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$80

 Family/Business Life . . . . . . . . . $350

 1 yr Senior  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$10

 3 yr Senior  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$25

 1 yr Business . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .$50

 1 yr Condo Association  . . . . . . . .$50

 1 yr Not for Profit Association . .  $50

 My check is enclosed made payable to the Old Town Triangle Association

 Charge my VISA/MasterCard (please complete all lines below)

Account number   

Expiration date Amount authorized 

Signature   

Name as shown on card   

Name   

Address   

City State Zip 

Home Phone Work Phone  

E-mail Address   
Volunteer opportunities available,  
please let us know your interest! 

urbAn COyOTes Freely rOAM Old TOwn TriAngle sTreeTs





1763 N. North Park Ave.
Chicago, Illinois 60614

in This issue!
Message from President Phil Graff
Page Two: Art Fair season is upon us.
Page Three, Four and Five: Committee News
Old Town Triangle Annual Cleanup  
and Green Festival May 7th. T

G A L L E R Y  O P E N I N G S

“TeCTOniC MOTiOn” 
altered photographs by Santiago Weksler
April 2–May 5
Reception April 10, 2:00–5:00 p.m.

new MediA PAinTings 
by Barry Reithmeier
May 7–June 2  
Reception May 15, 2:00–5:00 p.m.


